

Maple Valley Public School District # 4

207 Broadway - P.O. Box 168 Tower City, ND 58071-0168 www.maple-valley.k12.nd.us

Tower City: (701) 749-2570 Fax: (701) 749-2313

Oriska: (701) 845-2846 Buffalo: (701) 633-5183 Fax: (701) 845-5830 Fax: (701) 633-5193

Brian Wolf, Superintendent Camille Brown, Business Manager Michael Nygaard, 7-12 Principal Jayson Kocka, K-6 Principal

Dear NDHSAA Board of Directors:

On behalf of the Region I schools, we would like to ask the board to change our Super Region proposal for the 2016-2017 school year. After our meeting on 9-2-15 we feel this is in the best interest of our student-athletes, coaches, fans, and schools:

- 1) To allow our Volleyball teams to get an extra match for the 2016-2017 season and beyond allowing the NDHSAA to handle the entire Region I VB Tourney, profit/loss included. Our new restrictions would be (matches-tourney) 18-2, 16-3, 14-4.
- 2) To allow our GBB and BBB to get an extra game for the 2016-2017 season and beyond allowing the NDHSAA to handle the entire Region I GBB/BBB Tourneys, profit/loss included. This would bring the allowable games to 21 for the regular season as opposed to the current 20 we are allowed to play for 2015-2016. At this time, we would still like to keep the sites the same as the original Region 1 Super Regional proposal approved by the NDHSAA board states.
- 3) We would like to keep home sites for play-in games for volleyball but for both boys and girls basketball, we would like to keep them at the Region 1 tournament location. We would like to see how the 2015-2016 season goes before we discuss the possibility of changing any site locations.

I ask this on behalf of all Region I schools.

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Milbrandt

AD Maple Valley High School

Super Region I Chairman